## **JANSEN BIBLE CHURCH**

Parsonage: 402.424.2975 Paul Carpenter, Pastor E-mail: paulsc@windstream.net Sunday, April 10, 2022

http://www.jansenbiblechurch.org

Sunday School 9:15 AM Worship Service 10:30 AM

## **Worship in Song**

Hymn #198 "Wonderful Grace of Jesus"
Hymn #351 "Moment By Moment"
Chorus "Man of Sorrows"
Chorus "Mighty to Save"

Special Music Jaine Troxel

Message Paul Carpenter "The People Respond to John the Baptist's Ministry"

Luke 3:10-22

Announcements

Closing Song "Jesus, You Are My Savior"

## Missionaries of the Week: Garrett & Joanna Schlake

\*In February, I co-directed a week-long GBU ski camp in the French Alps with the focus on evangelism. The group was predominantly non-Christian students; three of the Chinese students were particularly impacted by the Bible studies, group discussions, one-on-one time and the community. During our sharing time at the end of the week, Mingrui, one of the Chinese students, said he found our group to be a family he could openly share and learn about God with, and his friend, Pengfei, explained how the week completely changed his view on God and Jesus. For all but one of the Chinese students it was their first-time hearing about and reading the Bible. \*This generation of students has been beaten down and isolated by Covid, and one would think this would make them hunger for face-to-face interaction but the "comfort and security" of self-isolation has strangled many students' social lives. \*Amid all this there is good news! We have two sisters in our ministry, Louise and Esther, who both have a heart for evangelism and have given our ministry a major boost! \*Two weeks ago, Louise helped me organize an evangelism & apologetics evening. It was focused on the question of "Why do we exist?" Funny enough, one of our students invited a non-Christian friend who just so happened to ask him about this question that day!

## Evening Service 7:00 PM

Message Paul Carpenter

"Cain and Abel" Genesis 4:1-8

This week pray for the *Commission on Global Partnerships*. PRAY for the people of Ukraine and for our Global Partners who serve in that region of the world. PRAY for our brothers and sisters in the faith who experience hardships and persecution. PRAY for our commission as we work to raise awareness of our Global Partners' needs.

There are a few cleaning jobs left to do. Feel free to come this week to work on them.

Awana continues this Wednesday, April 13, from 6:30-7:45 PM. It is Maxi Night! T&T kids will say Sections 4.7; leaders will review for 4.8 next week. The Christmas Awana Store depleted most things that were available for the Awana clubbers to purchase with their Awana Dollars. The next store will be April 27. We are in need of many items and the money to purchase them. If you would like to help resupply the store, please give monetary donations to Melissa S. or Kelli H. The Awana Closing Program will be Wednesday, April 27, at 6:30 PM.

**Q&A Bible Study** continues this **Wednesday**, **April 13**, from **6:45-7:45 PM** at the Legion Hall. Please bring finger foods.

**Board Meeting** is this **Thursday**, **April 14**, at **7:00** PM at the church, so *NO* **Study on Dispensationalism** this Thursday.

Join us for the Good Friday Service this coming Friday, April 15, at 7:00 PM.

The <u>Spring Bible Conference</u> will begin <u>Saturday evening</u>, <u>April 23</u>, at 7:00 and will continue all day <u>Sunday</u>, <u>April 24</u>. <u>Pastor J.B. Bond</u> from Stillwater, OK, will be our speaker and he will be challenging us from the life of Elijah! There will be a Carry-in Dinner after the morning service on April 24.

**Today's Nursery Attendants:** Apr 10 – Robin Drewes Aleric

Apr 17 – Dominique Clay Fischer Apr 24 – Denise Carpenter Seth May 1 – Christie Kratz Josiah May 8 – Nicky Porter Natalie

<u>VBS</u> will be **June 20-24** from **9:00 AM-noon**. There is a sign-up sheet on the table in the foyer for you to volunteer where you want to serve.

Dick Bugbee is unable to attend church here as he can only be transported by nursing home staff. In an effort to meet his strong desire to fellowship with us and to meet his hunger for God's Word, we would like to set up a rotating schedule where one of us could meet with him at the nursing home and watch the Sunday morning service with him on Facebook. The nursing home has a TV that is able to be live-streamed. If you would like to have your name placed on the list, please see Chuck Bright and he can provide you with additional details.